## RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

## **BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP**

**BOARD OF TRUSTEES** 

November 25, 2024

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular business meeting at 7pm with roll call. All trustees and fiscal officer (FO) were present.

Visitors: Carla Smith, Mary Doyle, Ed Monroe, Tim May, Shannon Duval

Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee Ward seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$11,207.35 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

7065	BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL	\$972.74
7066	JENNIE DUVAL	\$1,480.68
7067	JOHN E HOFFER	\$876.05
7068	BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$921.42
7069	GREG L REIS	\$330.45
7070	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$919.25
7071	JACK WARD	\$919.25
7072	DONALD W WATKINS	\$961.29
7073	DOR MAR	\$337.50
7074	Mar-Zane Inc.	\$790.35
7075	Pleasant Valley Limestone	\$1,162.15
7076	BEN HUPP	\$450.00
7077	JENNIE DUVAL	\$450.00
7078	Jack Ward	\$411.22
7079	Daniel VanBuren	\$225.00
		\$11,207.35

<u>Safety</u> Breaks on the blue tractor need to be checked out. Will take to Terry Shaffer Fire Chief Wilson will be retiring. Kyle Weekly has been named as his replacement.

**Zoning:** Zoning inspector Greg Reis reported. He issued a permit for a barn and a lot split. He reported to the trustees he found a program that can link directly to Licking County Auditor site to look up owner info and also be able to record any zoning business. All the trustees would have access to it incase there is an issue with the property. Trustee Ward made a motion to enroll in the program for \$2400 a year. First year will be \$3400. Trustee Hupp seconded the motion. Roll call vote: Hupp yes, Ward yes, VanBuren yes.

<u>New Business:</u> Equipment is ready for winter. John Hoffer put under coat on all the trucks. <u>Unfinished Business</u>: Electric and plumbing are mostly done in new building. Drywall has been started. Trustees noticed the plans had the incorrectly type of furnace for the office/bathroom area. Trustee Hupp has talked to the contractor about getting the correct furnace and will find out what the cost difference will be.

Park National Bank will have paperwork ready to sign. Trustees discussed having a special meeting to sign paperwork but decided to just move regular meeting to December 16<sup>th</sup> at 7pm due to the holidays.

<u>Public Comment</u> Carla Smith asked if the trustees knew when the meeting will be with the mediator and Middle West. There has not been a date set. Carla also asked if any residents would be able to attend or if there will be any notes taken of the meeting. Trustee Hupp said, according to the assistant prosecutor, residents are not allowed to attend and there will be no notes or minutes taken. No one is permitted to discuss what is said during the meeting. Carla feels the

## **BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP**

**BOARD OF TRUSTEES** 

November 25, 2024

residents of the township should have an opportunity to voice their concern or be informed of what is said.

Shannon Duval said he voted for all 3 trustees and trusted that they have the township residents' best interest in mind so he trusts they will do what is necessary. He also mentioned that it would be a good idea to put plastic or plywood up on the new building over the garage door openings until the garage doors come in.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee Jack seconded the motion. With business complete, the board adjourned at 7:30pm

Ben Huzz- President

Jack Ward-Vice President

Daniel VanBuren-Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer